HIAWATHA PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING
January 26, 2015
The Hiawatha Planning and Zoning Commission met in a regular meeting on January 26, 2015. Chairman, Dale Schroth called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Members present: Gilbert Lawrence, Reta Saylor, Tom Wille, Darryl Cheney and Mark Ross. Members Absent: Keith Sams. Staff present: Community Development Director, Pat Parsley, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher and City Administrator, Kim Downs. Guests in Attendance:Tom and Edie Burd, Denny Norton, Jerry Wolf and Don Burd.
Commission Member Gilbert Lawrence moved to approve the agenda, second by Darryl Cheney. Motion carried. 
Commission Member Reta Saylor moved to approve the December 22, 2014 meeting minutes, second by Gilbert Lawrence. Motion carried. 
Consider Resolution for approval of the Site Plan submitted by Cutting edge Lawns and Landscaping, Hiawatha, IA. 
Dale Schroth stated everything seemed to be in order.
Dale Schroth asked if there were any questions or concerns. There were no further comments from the Board.

Commission Member, Mark Ross moved to approve of the Site Plan submitted by Cutting Edge Lawns and Landscaping, Hiawatha, IA. Second by Gilbert Lawrence.
AYES: DALE SCHROTH, GILBERT LAWRENCE ,TOM WILLE, DARRYL CHENEY, MARK ROSS, AND RETA SAYLOR.
NAYS: NONE
ABSENT: KEITH SAMS
Motion Carried
Resolution #15-001 Approved
Consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council to approve the Preliminary Plat for Burd First Addition, Hiawatha, Iowa. 
Dale Schroth asked if there were any question or comments. 

Gilbert Lawrence asked if all the entrances would be off Loggerhead Rd. Pat Parsley explained at the present time, they have asked them to make a designation that they wouldn’t access County Home Rd. without the City’s and DOT’s permission. He went on to say at this time, it would be Loggerhead Rd.

Commission Member, Gilbert Lawrence moved to recommend to City Council to approve the Preliminary Plat for Burd First Addition, Hiawatha, Iowa. Second by Mark Ross.
AYES: DALE SCHROTH, GILBERT LAWRENCE ,TOM WILLE, DARRYL CHENEY, MARK ROSS, AND RETA SAYLOR.
NAYS: NONE
ABSENT: KEITH SAMS
Motion Carried

Resolution #15-002 Approved
Public Hearing- Consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council to approve the Rezoning for Thomas Burd, Hiawatha, Iowa.
Pat Parsley addressed Dale Schroth that the rezoning in question should be a public hearing.
Opened at 5:34pm

Dale Schroth asked if there were any objections to the rezoning. There were none.

Dale Schroth asked if anyone wanted to speak in favor of the rezoning.

There was a question from the audience, wanting to know what the rezoning was for. Dale Schroth explained the current zoning and what it would be rezoned as. Pat Parsley then explained what types of businesses would be allowed in the C-4 zone.

Dale Schroth then asked if there were any written objections or comments. Jennifer Goerg stated that there were no written objections from any Hiawatha residents but one from a Cedar Rapids resident. She then read the letter allowed (attached).
Dale Schroth then closed the public hearing at 5:37pm

Dale Schroth asked if there were any questions. There were none.
Commission Member, Mark Ross moved to approve the recommendation to City Council to approve the Rezoning for Thomas Burd, Hiawatha, Iowa. Second by Tom Wille.
AYES: DALE SCHROTH, GILBERT LAWRENCE ,TOM WILLE, DARRYL CHENEY, MARK ROSS, AND RETA SAYLOR.
NAYS: NONE
ABSENT: KEITH SAMS
Motion Carried

Resolution #15-003 Approved
Chairman, Dale Schroth asked for a motion to adjourn, Reta Saylor moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:38 p.m., Second by Gilbert Lawrence. Motion carried. 
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Dale Schroth, Chairman
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Jennifer Goerg, Community Development Clerk
